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MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF COLYTON PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON MONDAY 14TH FEBRUARY 2011 IN THE BOARDROOM OF THE FEOFEES TOWN HALL AT 7.00pm.
PRESENT: Parish Councillors:  A Parr, (Chair), C Collier, R L Collier, G Stevens, C Stone, N Weldon, A Davis (Vice Chair), P Arnott, C Pady, K Clifford and E Berry (Clerk), 

ALSO PRESENT: District Councillor H Parr, 3 members of the public and Mike Mcgaulley representing the police.

Before chairing the meeting Andrew announced that two former Council members had recently died, Chris Carr, a former councillor and Anne Durham a former clerk. As a mark of respect the chamber stood in silence for a minute.

10/10/77`
Receipt and approval of apologies for absence

Apologies were received from Cllr S Randall Johnson and Cllr R Turner.

10/10/78
Police Report

There had been 6 crimes reported in the past month, 5 of these were break ins and one was an assault. The break ins occurred around the local area, at Colyton Grammar School where a safe was removed,  a local Farm where 2 workshops were broken into, Coly Rd where a ladder was used to gain access to the house of an elderly resident and jewellery taken and 3 outside buildings of a different property were broken into and petrol and a hedge trimmer stolen. Enquiries are ongoing into these incidents.

The assault took place between two local lads at Mount View, and this has since been resolved.

With immediate effect all abnormal loads, (those over 2.9m wide), are to be escorted by the police through Axmouth. All other loads are to be routed into Seaton via Harepath Hill.

It was asked if a sign could be placed on Boss Hill Cross with this information? This is being done and will be paid for by the construction company.

Cllr Davis spoke for the residents of Colyford when he said he had great difficulties accepting this as a viable solution as there had been no consideration of an alternative route that didn’t push traffic from Axmouth through Colyford.

Cllr Stevens asked who would enforce this.

Mike Mcgauley said that the police would be responsible but abnormal loads would have to be prenoted to them to minimise the disruption

The situation regarding the Neighbourhood Beat Managers had changed and things would remain the same until further notice.

10/10/79
Public Question Time (15 minutes maximum)

Eric Mawer commented on the recent period of heavy snow and felt that EDDC did the minimal clearance in the area of Colyton. He felt areas such as the Market Place, Vicarage St, King St, Burnards Field Rd, Hillhead, Govers Meadow, Stafford Lane and Fairview Lane had not been attended to and left in a condition that was very dangerous. He suggested the council wrote to Devon Highways and reiterate that they have a statutory duty to keep all highways open. Lack of funding should not be an issue, there is £12m set aside from the sale of Exeter Airport that although earmarked for other projects should have been used in these extreme weather conditions to maintain the highway clearances.

Cllr Parr said he would bring this up at the Traffic Meeting on Wednesday 16th February.

Mr Mawer asked if minutes would be kept of this meeting? Cllr Parr confirmed that they would be.

Mr Hay had obtained a list of Grit bins from Mike Brown but notes that the list included a bin in Vicarage St, which isn’t there! The grit bin at the corner of Ridgeway & Clay Lane was not numbered or marked. He wondered if Mike Brown had checked those bins?

He noted that many drains in the town have had their lids seized and cannot be lifted, these lids appear to be tagged with plastic ties but he feels that when the annual cleaning takes place by sub contractors these drains are missed out of the maintenance programme. 

He stated that most drains in the Sidmouth Rd/Coly Hill area are buried in the bank and need clearing. At Guernsey Corner Cross Roads thee had been gravel spilled over the road – this needs clearing up.

There is a requirement for a dog bin at Ridgeway, currently someone is depositing bags of dog mess in a field gate drain and not taking it home.

In summary he felt there had been a lack of general maintenance in the local area.

He also questioned the proposal of a tabletop hump in Coly Rd and wondered if a flashing sign would not have been a better proposal.

Cllr Parr stated that since the ‘tabletop’ hump in Sidmouth Rd had proved effective at slowing traffic this was why one was proposed in Coly Rd.

10/10/80
Approval of the Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 10th January 2011

Approved with some amendments  – Add Cllr K Clifford to PC meeting and Cllr C Stone to In Committee minutes

Police Report – Replace Andrews name for Colin’s.

File name & ref on each page as minuted

Finance  10/10/69 – Cheque for Everys should be £390.35 + 48.13

Amenities – 10/10/71 remove trees across the river and replace with … the trees in hedge.

10/10/81
Matters arising from these Minutes, which are not otherwise on the agenda

a)    Letter 20/1 from Chief Constable acknowledging the letter re Beat Manager.      

b)   Letter from Inspector Antonia Weeks re police resources and the      programme of restructuring. 
c) Letter from Environment Agency 27/1 – Re Proposals for use of spoil at Peace Memorial Playing fields Colyton. 

It was felt that planning permission would be needed and Cllr Stone had drafted a letter, which is an amendment to the previous planning application based on what had been agreed with the Environment Agency. This will be submitted for approval at the Planning meeting on the 28th.

d) Reply from Cllr S Hughes re Parking Machines in Seaton.

The clerk is to forward a copy of this letter onto the clerk at Seaton. The letter also refers to a full consultation held in Seaton, the results of which shaped the decision made. The clerk is to ask Cllr Hughes for details of that consultation.

e) Draft reply by Cllr Stone to Mr Cranmer  re Road Markings at Hillhead – the clerk will forward this reply onto Mr Cranmer.
10/10/82
Report from County Councillor



No report

10/10/83
Report from District Councillors

Cllr H Parr reported that Cllr Randall Johnson has asked her to confirm that the Devon County budget would be fixed at a meeting this coming Thursday and that no increase in the share of the council tax had been proposed. Likewise the district budget would be fixed at a meeting next Wednesday and again no increase in the share of the council tax had been proposed.

Cllr Helen Parr had attended an emergency meeting on Friday morning, which included the police, planning, and Cllr Thomas where the HGV route into Seaton was discussed. They are still waiting for an official statement from Mark Williams and all parties are to agree the best route. The police and Highways concurred that the level route into Seaton via Axmouth with an escort was the best option. It appears that when permission was granted for the project there was a condition imposed – #17 that stated there would be no construction traffic through Axmouth – this condition is the sticking point and has yet to be resolved.

Cllr Waterworth asked about the Police budget but Cllr Parr had no information, as this is a County matter.

10/10/84
Report on Reece Strawbridge Centre progress



No report.

Cllr Davis proposed a vote of thanks to Mark Mann for all his hard work in getting this scheme up and running. Cllr Parr seconded the proposal.



A letter is to be written to Mark endorsing these thanks.
10/10/85
Highway Matters

a) Update on HGV route to Seaton 

Briefing notes from Cllr Davies – ref 8/2/11

There is a HATOC meeting on 27th March at Knowle and everyone is encouraged to attend. There will be strong lobby from Axmouth in view of the access proposals.

A letter had been received from homeowners in Colyford concerned about the bridge near the White Hart and the HGV traffic. This will be brought up at the Traffic meeting on Wednesday 16th.

b) Raised table crossing on Coly Road. 

It appears that there has been a breakdown in communication here and the table crossing is shown across the entrance to the tennis court and children’s play are not outside the Youth building which is where we wanted it. 

Cllr Davis is to speak to Paul Wilson at the Traffic meeting.

c) Stop Line Way – Stage Feasibility Audit - Email from Cllr Davis on 14/1 to Paul Wilson. 

Nothing to report on this, there is an all day presentation at Colyford Memorial Hall on 24th February.

d) Cllr Stone had prepared a letter and a list of potholes and highway concerns. These were added to by Cllr Clifford and Turner and will be sent to Highways by the clerk.

e) Proposed footpath link – Letter for info from Steve Gardner.

Cllr Davis will follow this up and ask for budget information.

10/10/86
Reports from meetings attended:

Cllr B Collier had attended a DAPC meeting on how to approach the forthcoming elections. It was a well-attended and informative meeting and further meetings will be organised for prospective candidates.

Cllr C Collier and Cllr K Clifford had attended a meeting on the Royal Wedding celebrations. 

The plans are for the Primary school and playgroup to arrange a ‘picnic in the park’ in the afternoon with entertainment.

There would also be a hog roast, entertainment and firework display in the evening.

A Tea Party for older residents would be planned for the Saturday afternoon.

Various groups have offered funding, these include Link. The Goose fayre, Carnival group & History society. There will be another meeting where the costings will be discussed.

10/10/87
Correspondence

a) E-mail Rsn online – for info - noted

b) E mail 26/1 VCS meeting  – for info - noted

c) Email from Alan Davis – 26/1 – re Playing fields – Liaison Sub Committee – on agenda.

d) E-bulletin 27/1 – For info

e) Letter from Mr & Mrs Harris 25/1 re road sign deterioration – clerk will pass this onto EDDC – Streetscean section – ref218702.
f) Email Alan Davis 28/1 – Dog Control Orders

The playing fields were missed off last time. The clerk is to make sure that when the next revision is done we are on it.

g) Email – Charlotte Weedon 27/1 – Playground Inspection – given to the Amenities Chair – Cllr Pady.

h) Email – Richard Rainbow – Parish Flooding Survey – filled in by Cllr Pady to be returned by the clerk by 28th February

i) Email – Lesley Smith 28/1 – FW Snow Wardens - noted

j) Letter to Colyton P.C & Cllr Collier (Devon Association of Parish Councils) from Devon & Cornwall Police re Police Reform & Social Responsibility Bill - noted

k) Email – 3/2/11 re request/offer to host next Allotment Officers Forum. 
 Email received 10/2/11 – unsuccessful in the bid to host meeting
l) Application from Norton Memorials to add inscription to existing memorial – John Vernon Lavers – Grave BB11 - approved
m) Email from Paul McDonald BT re fence repairs. He has approved the estimate from Mr Churchill and asked him to repair the fence asap – noted
n) Application for memorial work from Mr P Watkins – additional inscription - approved
o)  Letter to Mr Sibley from East Devon – Lishams Drain - noted
p) Copy of letter to EDDC from Colyford homeowner re HGV traffic – sent onto County & District Cllrs. Discussed under Highways.
10/10/88`
Finance: 

a) Accounts to be presented for payment.

Cheque#2536  SLCC membership for Clerk …………………..…………..£147.00

Cheque#2537  Laurels Electrical ………………………………….………...£40.84

Cheque#2538   Mr P Down …………………………………………….…...£50.00

Cheque#2539  Bradfords – wood stain & weathershield    £31.32 +

VAT £6.26 ………………………………………………………………..…£37.58

Cheque#2540  British Gas Business £162.69 +VAT £8.56 …….…………..£171.25

TALK TALK online bill paid by direct debit ..£16.34 + £4.08 VAT…….….£20.42

 Cheque #2541 Veolia Environmental Services ..£82.32 + £16.46 VAT …... £98.78

 Cheque #2542  Colyton Feoffees – hire of Town Hall for elections ……..£165.00

 Cheque #2543 BT Phone bill …£62.87 calls/£47.40 Rental/£9 Payment charge and £22.90 VAT ……………………………………………….TOTAL ………£141.17

(By opting for direct debit payment or on-line billing we can save the £9 payment charges – council decided to continue to pay quarterly by cheque.)

Payments above approved except for the hire of the town Hall for the election. 

Cllr C Collier to check up on what was done previously as she believes we’ve never had to pay for the hall separately before.

     b)  P3 Finance & Annual Survey – submitted by the deadline of 14th February

c) Email detailing costs of adding minutes to the Parish Council website.  Initial set up cost of  £22 then a maintenance cost of £7 per month. 

Agreed to defer this decision to the finance meeting. Clerk to ask Adrian if it is possible to record the number of hits the website has?

10/10/89
Planning:

a
Planning Applications

11/0186/TRE

21 Kingsholme, Colyford for Mr Colman

Beech – shorten side growth by 20% & thin crown by 15%

Ash – Reduce height by 15%.

Tree warden has no objections.



SUPPORTED



11/0165/FUL

Devon Fire & Rescue, South St. Colyton

Installation of photovoltaic panels to southeast facing roof

SUPPPORTED

11/0173/FUL

2 Station Rd, Colyton for Mr & Mrs Fouracre

Construction of single storey extension to dwelling 

SUPPORTED

COLYTON PRIMARY SCHOOL

Amended plans

SUPPORTED

11/0290/FUL

Colyton House, Vicarage St, - Mr & Mrs Parr

Repairs & Alteration to stables – no plans received yet – suggest defer until 28th.

b
Planning Decisions 

11/0006/FUL

Greenbank, Gulley Shoot. Colyford. For Mr C Stone

Construction of covered potting & storage area – APPROVED

10/2002/FUL

Gatcombe Farm, Seaton for Mr R Reed.

Installation of single micro generation wind turbine – APPROVED

10/1628/FUL

Land Adjacent to Harepath Rd Seaton for Mr J Werb

Vehicular highway access to serve Policy areaLSE2 (Harepath Rd mixed use area) – APPROVED 

10/2532/FUL

White Lodge, Rosemary Lane. Colyton

Construction of porch & canterleavered bay window at first floor level, new chimney, replacement window and new door. Mr & Mrs Bond – APPROVED

10/2118/TCA

Colyton House, Vicarage St. Mr & Mrs Parr

T1 Holm Oak - Reduce crown by 25% via thinning T2 Eucalyptus - Fell T3 Cypress - Fell T4 Pittosporum - Lift crown to 4m clearance T5 Walnut - Lift crown to 3m clearance - APPROVED

d
Correspondence

10/10/90
Amenities: 

a) Allotment – request by Allotment Association to amend rule 4.3 to read – Dogs are not allowed on the site unless tethered and controlled by the plot holder…- amendment approved.

b) Allotment – Request to change the numbering system of the allotment from B & F to PQRS – as plots are now split into quarters. – request approved.

c) Bin lid - John reports bin lid at Umborne bridge missing. Cllr Collier has reported an incident at this location on Saturday night to the Police. 4 youths were involved. Cllr Collier will walk the Coly at some time and see if he 

can retrieve the lid.

d) Cllr Pady has been in touch with John Watts reference the trees in the hedge and they will be felled and removed. The one in the river appears to have disappeared, probably washed on further down.

e) Cllr Pady had tried to contact the Environment Agency and Planning re water being held up at the end of Ham Lane. The key to this problem is to ensure the water goes into the river. There is more pressure on this now because of the new building at Seaway Head. Cllr Pady will keep us updated.
f) A position has been agreed for a variegated holly tree to be planted at the picnic site, close to the entrance, in memory of Mr Barker.

10/10/91       Peace Memorial Playing Field


          Liaison Sub Committee

Cllr  Parr had spoken to Colin Chesterton who is happy to take on the  Chairman’s role but will be away for a fortnight. 

Cllr Davis handed out Revision 4 : 26 January 2011.

It was agreed to discuss this at the Finance meeting.

10/10/92
Other matters at the discretion of the Chairman

a)Email 11 January – Paul Arnott re Employment Tribunal 1701494/2010.

c) Clerks Contract of Employment

These were dealt with In Committee.

Alan had received a plaque from EDDC showing the project was funded partially by the Lottery. This is to be displayed in the MUGA area and was handed to the clerk for safekeeping.

c) Disposal of non-working lawn mowers – 2 x Flymo Hover






                      1 x ATCO cylinder






                      1 x YLM453 rotary

None if these are on the register of assets.

Agreed to offer these on the Freeserve local site to be taken away.

d) Disposal of non- functioning office equipment – Brother printer





        

          Monitor 




                                  Keyboard + mouse





                                  Deskjet 840C printer





                                 Computer tower

Agreed to dispose of these once the hard drive has been removed from the computer. Clerk to ask Adrian to assist in this.

e) Request from Gail – could she purchase a burial plot in instalments – over 5 months – deferred to the Finance meeting.

10/10/93
Dates of future meetings

Finance & Planning Monday 28th February

Full Council Meeting Monday March 14th at Colyford Memorial Hall

Annual Parish Meeting – 20th April 7.30pm

10/10/94
Matters to be taken in Committee



Land at Stafford Common

E- mail from Paul Arnott re Employment Tribunal 1701494/2010.

Employment Tribunal case.

Clerks Contract of Employment
Cllr C Collier  proposed that these matters be dealt with In Committee under the provisions of the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960 (as amended by the Local Government Act 1972), the public, including the press be excluded from the meeting as publicity would be prejudicial to the public interest by reason of the confidential nature of the business to be transacted, i.e. legally sensitive matters. 

This was seconded by Cllr C Pady and agreed.

The Council went into Committee.    The meeting closed at 2130
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